AGENDA NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL DISTRICT 9

Thursday, February 9, 2012 GFHS, South Campus, Rm.106

7:00 p.m.

Call Meeting to Order: Joe Leggett

Pledge of Allegiance

Council Members in Attendance

Chairperson: Joe Leggett Vice Chairperson: Joe Moll Secretary: Lou Ann Guy

Official Delegate (to Council of Councils and City Commission): Margaret Scheschy

Council Member: Sean Ryan

Neighborhood Council Coordinator: Patty Cadwell

Old Business

Minutes of previous meeting were read and approved.

Gary Schoenthal attended Great Falls High Task Force meeting and relayed to the Council of the 4 plans the Task Force and architect have been working on for several months. They expect a final decision be made by the end of February. Gary will bring plans on paper as soon as they are available.

Joe L. asked council members to approach the committee with questions and concerns by email.

Margaret Scheschy, Council of Council Delegate reported on the Council to Council meeting.

New Business

Toni Neslen, District Administrator of Cascade County Conservation District, gave a very informative presentation and a video on the on importance of the conservation of the land and environment where we live. Ms. Neslen also informed the council and citizens of the projects taking place in Cascade County. She shared how many shrubs and trees that are available to the community at little or no cost by contacting the conservation office.

Officer Van Every gave a report on the traffic stops, accidents and crime in Council 9 comparing with other councils in the city. Gave report on scanners going from Analog to Digital. Council Member questioned if the schools had digital or analog scanners. Officer Every also relayed 8 officers will be going through training in March. Officers dealing with a lot of Mental Health issues and there is a need for the training.

Joe L. expressed need for Police advisory council member. Joe L. nominated Sean Ryan. Peggy

S. 2nd Motion.

Student Input

A Student asked about how remodeling changes to Great Falls High and adjoining the buildings (that are in the planning stages) would affect energy cost with having an atrium adjoining the two buildings.

Sean R. shared his thought that opening 20^{th} Street is a major concern or the people living in that area.

Other Business

Joe L. made motion for By Law Adjustments to be tabled to later date. Peggy S. 2nd motion.

Adjourn

Joe L. made motion to adjourn the meeting. Lou Ann G, 2^{nd} motion. Meeting Adjourned .

Next meeting March8, 2012 @7pm GFPS, South Campus, Room 106